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Upcoming Club Events 
February Breakfast Run 
Our first Sunday event of 2018 will be a Breakfast Run on 11th February to the Eagle Heights Hotel 
on Mount Tamborine. A full Buffet Breakfast will be provided at $20 per head. For more 
information please contact Ron Gaudion on 5594 5205. Payment required by 29th January please. 
Date: 11 February 2018 
Meet: Arthur Earle Park, Nerang 
Time: Meet at 8am for 8.30am Departure 
Wednesday Run 7th February 

The first Wednesday mid-week run for 2018 is a run up Mt Tambourine for a BYO morning tea  

and down again and on to Harrigans Tavern at Jacobs Well for lunch. 

For more information please contact David Willmott on 55932524 or 0408 455249. 

Date: 7th February 2018 

Meet: Arthur Earle Park, Nerang 

Time: Meet 9am for 9.30am departure 

 
Celebrating the Fourth Anniversary of Wednesday Runs 

Next Meeting  
The next meeting will be held on Monday 29th January 2018 at the Hinterland Hotel, 53 Station Street 
Nerang starting at 7.00pm.  All members and Guests are welcome.  



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
4th Anniversary of Wednesday Runs - to Hinze Dam 
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MONTHLY MEETING 
JAGUAR DRIVERS’ CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER 

HELD AT HINTERLAND HOTEL NERANG QLD. – 27th November 2017 
 
The meeting was opened at 7.05pm by the Chairman Terry Cooper who welcomed all members. 

Apologies: Ruth Willmott, Tom & Irene Ross, Ken & Lorraine Laws, Caroline & Richard Mercer and  Joan 

Gracie. 

Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on 30th October were accepted as printed. 
                                                                            Moved: Kurt Lindener      Seconded: Ron Gaudion  
Correspondence In: National Rally South Australia, Qld Jaguar Driver, Jaguar Magazine Edition 18. 

Correspondence Out: Nil.     
Treasurers Report: J.D.C.Q Gold Coast Reconciliation as at November 2017 

General Account 

Balance as at October 2017                                                                            $2625.12 

Add Deposits: 

Social Functions                                                   $3015.00 

Interest                                                                  $0.18                                                             

Subtotal                                                                                                            $5640.30                    

Less Withdrawls - 

Meeting Room                                                       50.00  

Club Magazine Oct                                                83.40 

Postage Oct                                                           45.00   

Stationery Items                                                     72.48 

Albert River Winery Luncheon                            1237.50                                             

Subtotal                                                                                                             $1488.38 

Balance – November 2017                                                                                $4151.92                                              

Web Savings Account 

Opening Balance October 2017                                                                         $9835.60 

Interest                                                                    12.11 

Balance November 2017                                                                                   $9847.71 

Moved: Marilyn Porter  Seconded: Ray Howlett 

Magazine: Nothing to Report 
Cars & Parts: Yellow XJS 75,000Km Sale via Bruce Lynton 

Library: Ray Hodges visited from Brisbane. Ray advised JDCQ Secretary position filled but 3 others to be 

filled - Historian, Sporting and Publicity positions. Ray conducted his Jaguar knowledge Quiz for the year. 

Future Events 

Mid-week run 6th December - meet at Bischoff Park finishing at Hinze Dam for lunch; Breakfast run meet 

8.00 for 8.30am Sunday 11th Feb 2018 Eagle Heights Resort Mount Tamborine. Ladies Christmas fashion 

and luncheon 6th December at the Art Centre  – men’s luncheon separate. 

David Willmott gave his usual interesting critique on the two previous runs. 

General Business:  

Chairman Terry thanked the retiring committee, David & Ruth for filling in Mid week runs, Sandy Smith and 

all who assisted. 

JDCQ Treasurer Tony Curtis – gave a financial comment and provided details to members to view by any 

interested party, Robin Kup-ferroth then thanked Chairman Terry Cooper for his time as Chairman. 

Lucky door prizes – Robin Kup-ferroth -Chocolates, Jane Mekelsen – Merlot, Gwen Howlett – Chocoates, 

Stuart Dawson – Chocolates, Sandy Smith – Chocolates, Dave Willmott – Jacob Creek, Mary Gaudion – 

Chardonnay, Glenn Jones – Cab Sav, Steven S – Cab Sav. 

 

Meeting Closed at 7.55pm. 

John Porter 

(Secretary) 
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE JAGUAR DRIVER’S CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. 

GOLD COAST REGISTAR HELD AT THE HINTERLAND HOTEL  

53 STATION STREET NERANG on 27 NOVEMBER 2017. 

The meeting was opened at 8.00pm by Ron Gaudion, who agreed to chair the AGM. Ron passed on to 

Terry Cooper and the outgoing committee, a big thank you and congratulations from the members for 

another successful year for the Register. 

Apologies: As per general meeting. 

Minutes of Previous AGM and Treasurer’s Report: 

Agreed as taken as read by all members present,  

Moved: Marilyn Porter; Seconded :Ray Howlett. 

There was no business arising from the minutes or Treasurer’s report. 

All positions declared vacant: 

2018 Gold Coast Committee 

Chairman -                        Ray Howlett. 

Vice Chairman -                David Willmott. 

Secretary -                        Debbie Duncan / Arthur Kontalis. 

Treasurers -                      Lyn Evers 

Editor -                              Robin Kup- Ferroth 

PR / Library -                    Ron Gaudion. 

Committee -  Chris Miers, Terry Cooper, Caroline Coulston.  

 

AGM Treasurer’s Report: 

General account-               $4151.92 

Less deposits held -           $3015.18 

Adjusted balance -                                                                     $1136.74 

Web saving account -                                                                 $9847.71 

Moved: Steve Duncan   Seconded: Debbie Duncan. 

 

There being no further business the Chair was handed over to newly appointed Chairman Ray Howlett who 

offered a summary of his back ground to allow members to become familiar with the new Chairman. 

The AGM closed at 8.10pm. 

John Porter (Past Secretary) 

 

2018 Gold Coast Committee 

Position Name Home Phone Mobile Email 

Chairman Ray Howlett 5564 1114 0408 769118 rayhowlett@bigpond.com 

V/Chairman David Willmott 5593 2524 0408 455249 davidanthony56@hotmail.com 

Secretary Debbie Duncan 5525 2310 0413 181919 dduncan@powerup.com.au 

Treasurer Lyn Evers 32067171  levers@bigpond.net.au 

Editor Robin Kup-Ferroth 5576 2134 0412 590458 robink4@optusnet.com.au 

PR, Library Ron Gaudion 5594 5205 0432 918112 gaudfree@gmail.com 

Committee Terry Cooper 5594 4688 0419 748507 terry.cooper5@bigpond.com.au 

 Caroline Coulston 5597 7673 0419 120541 caroline_coulston@hotmail.com 

 Chris Miers 5577 1686 0404 274386 clmiers@bigpond.net.au 

 Arthur Kontalis 5597 7673 0418 467023 Askho56@gmail.com 
Note: Secretary Position until June – Debbie Duncan; from July Arthur Kontalis will take on the position 
 

Disclaimer 

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service 

statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, 

its committee, its members or the Editor. 
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JAGUAR DRIVER’S CLUB OF QUEENSLAND 

FREE - GOURMET SAUSAGE SIZZLE And bUbbLy 

 

ALL REGIONS COMBINED - AUSTRALIA DAY – 26 January 2018 

FREE GOURMET BBQ SAUSAGE SIZZLE and CHICKEN SKEWERS –  SAUCES AND RELISHES, 

FREE SALAD, BREAD AND ROLLS AND DRINK 

New members, kids and family especially welcome 

Date: Australia Day - Friday 26th January 2018 

Venue: Cormorant Bay Park at Wivenhoe Dam. 

Cormorant Bay offers very pleasant picnic amenities with wonderful views of Wivenhoe Dam. There 

is plenty of shade with ample tables and seating benches. Drinking water is on site, as are electric 

BBQ facilities. There is a café at Cormorant Bay which is open on public holidays. 

Who can attend? This event is for all JDCQ regions club members and their guests, however we 

certainly extend a warm invitation to those who are interested in joining our club to come along. We 

hope you join our club. New members are encouraged to attend to get to know your JDCQ fellows. 

Bring:  *Your Jaguar, morning tea to enjoy and or share, non-glass glasses 

             *Tea or coffee, maybe cake and bikkies to share, cold drinks 

             *Tablecloths, cutlery (if required), plates and perhaps your own chairs. 

Lunch: Excellent BBQ chef in attendance!! Free Electric BBQ’s on site at Cormorant Bay should 

you wish to “throw a few shrimps (or a lamb chop) of your own on the barby. If you want to DIY 

please bring your own BBQ utensils, tongs, cooking oils and dressing. 

Don’t Bring Glass! For the safety of others, SEQ Water, who manage the park, request that we not 

bring glass drinking vessels. Plastic is best for safety. Please BYO non-glass glasses. Remember to 

drink and drive responsibly. 

Arrive at Cormorant Bay between 10.30am and 11.00am for a “meet & greet” morning tea and a 

relaxing day. 

Directions: On the Brisbane Valley Highway, a few klms north of Fernvale. The turnoff into 

Cormorant Bay Park is on the east side of the highway immediately south of the Wivenhoe Dam 

wall. 

See you there! This FREE event is for all Regions of JDCQ members and their guests. 

CLUB DET@ILSCLUB DET@ILSCLUB DET@ILSCLUB DET@ILS    
All Correspondence to:                                The Secretary             
                                                                   JDCQ Gold Coast Register   
                                                           PO Box 7636 Gold Coast Mail Exchange Qld 4217 
 

Club Account (For Payment): 
Bank of Queensland 

BSB 124 -001      A/C No. 10224513 
Note 
As a courtesy, members are requested to advise the organiser of an event ASAP if: 
1. They are planning to attend an event but have not provided previous notice of this; or 
2. They are not able to attend the event when previously advised they will be attending. 
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From Our Past Chairman 
 

Welcome to our Annual General Meeting of the Jaguar Drivers Club Qld – Gold Coast Register. 
I would like firstly to thank our retiring committee for all their hard work during the year. They have 
put together great runs for our beautiful cars and we have really indulged ourselves with plenty of 
wonderful places to eat and enjoy ourselves. 
 
A Special Thanks must go to David and Ruth Willmott for helping me out with our mid-week runs, 
taking the pressure off me. I would also like to thank Sandy Smith for his help to Di and myself to 
plan the runs and going with us on our “reckie” runs. 
 
As I wasn’t up to doing a Chairman’s Run this year, we must thank Bryan and Helen White for the 
great trip they organised to the Gosford Car Museum. Over the years Di and I have been to a 
number of national rallies, but by far these few days had to be among the best we have had with 
like-minded friends. We even got to see cars on display at the national rally at Port Stevens. 
Thanks again Bryan and Helen. 
 
I must make mention of the privilege our Register has of Ron Gaudion being installed as Club 
Patron for Queensland. Congratulations Ron. 
 
To John Porter as our Secretary and the Secretary’s Secretary Marilyn, thank you for the last two 
years. 
 
Thanks also go to Robin Kup-Ferroth for his ongoing support as Editor 
 
On a sadder note I would like to mark the passing of Glenys Munis on 4th February. Glenys and 
Frank have been members since 1990. Di and I met them in Charters Towers and through them 
were introduced to the JDCQ. Which we joined in 1991. Although living in Mt. Isa they managed to 
attend numerous rallies and we had the good fortune to attend with them. Ray and Gwen Howlett 
took the chance of going all the way with us to Townsville for their All-British Day in 2002 and were 
amazed to see Frank and Glenys had driven a round trip close to 3000Km. on country roads for 
the weekend – that’s dedication. 
 
Sadly, we also lost Derrick McConnell on 17th September. Derrick had this uncanny ability to take 
us on to special venues on roads most od us had never travelled before. 
 
I would like to congratulate the incoming committee and look forward to a great 2018. 
 
 

 
The Cooper’s XE and an XF (on Loan) at the Porters 
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2017 Christmas Party and Presentations 
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